
Cockaynes Wood Newsletter No. 3 March 2012 
 
A newsletter of recent wildlife sightings and events at Cockaynes Wood and the  
adjoining countryside. 
 
Bird Notes 
 
After the snow (hands up who spotted the typo error in last month’s newsletter, 
where I referred to the snow ending on March 16th instead of Feb 16th) things got 
quickly back to normal. In the last couple of weeks, owls have been much in 
evidence around the site, with Little Owls  calling  around the edge of Cockaynes 
Wood. Two female Tawny Owls  are nesting in nestboxes less than 100m apart 
on Sunnymead Farm; Barn Owls  can still be seen around the farm and are likely 
to hunt over rough patches on the Cockaynes site, so keep eyes open for them! 
 
Amongst the waterbirds, it seems that 3 pairs of Lapwing  have taken up 
residence and the males are displaying well at the moment. The Gadwall flock, 
which is varying between about 10 and 20, has been joined by a pair of Shoveler . 
This is a most striking duck, at least in respect of the drakes, white and chestnut 
with a bottle green head, and heavy beak in both sexes. Teal, Tufted  Duck, 
Mallard  and Pochard  make up the duck list. Little Grebe s (AKA Dabchicks) can 
be heard giving their high-pitched, whinnying call from the ponds where at least 
three pairs spent the summer in 2011. Snipe  and Green Sandpiper  have been 
seen in the area as well. The star sighting for Mo was a female Marsh Harrier  on 
March 14th which “landed in a small reed bed mobbed by crows and flew over to 
other small pools then mobbed b gulls … no peace huh?”   The Blackcaps  that 
spent the winter feasting on ivy berries in gardens have started singing in earnest. 
I have heard about 5 in the last few days, though not all in Alresford! These are 
probably still wintering birds from Central Europe practicing their song, rather 
than early migrants  arriving on  their breeding sites.  
As we “go to press” news come in of a male Wheatear  on the wet gravel area at 
Cockaynes on 17th March – the first true summer migrant! 
 
Thanks to Mo and David for their records. 
 
Signs of Spring 
Very shortly some of the solitary bee species will be waking up and flying to the 
newly opened willow catkins to feed. Bumble bees are also wide awake now and 
charging up on Gorse flowers as seen in this photo. Primroses  and violets  are 
also beginning to show. These are not particularly common around here 
generally, and there are few on our site.  However, both can be seen in one of 
our best collections of spring flower species, on the south side of the old dam on 
Sixpenny Brook, in the middle of Villa Wood, where these photos were taken last 
year. 
 
 



 
 
Butterflies are also beginning to appear. Watch out for Peacocks  and Red 
Admirals  in the spring sunshine. A bright lemon yellow butterfly  will be a male 
Brimstone , which can often be seen around Cockaynes Wood at this time of 
year as its food plant (the shrub  Alder Buckthorn ) grows well there. 
 
 

 
 
Water Vole  signs can be seen at Church Meadow in Alresford just now.  Bad  
news/good news on that front: an American Mink  has been found and trapped 
on the brook at Sunnymead.. Mink are a major threat to Water Vole populations 
and it seems that eternal vigilance will be needed to keep voles safe. 



 

 
 
Work Party News: A sense of Déjà vu 
 
Nature, with its flagrant disregard for Health and Safety Rules, sabotaged the February 
5th work party. And the March 4th one. We had to cancel it at the last minute. Some 
people did not get this message, for which we apologize! We are thinking how best to 
ensure that people know whether the work party is on or off. For the moment we suggest 
that if there is any uncertainty about the weather, and you are planning to come out with 
the work party, please phone  either Robin (01206 826418 / mob. 077545 20323) or Phil 
(01206 826407) at about 9.00 a.m. on the Sunday morning to double check. 
 
We are considering whether to re-schedule the work parties we have to cancel due to 
weather.  Watch this space. 
 
 
 



 
 
Portrait of a Castlemilk Moorit sheep. 
 
 
Cockaynes Wood Open Day 
 
We’re holding an Open Day at Cockaynes Wood on Saturday May 12 th 2012 
from 11 to 4, with guided walks leaving (provisionally at 11.30, 12.30, 1.30 and 
2.30). There will be a display tent and refreshments stall, with displays including 
willow weaving and a traditional pole lathe. The vehicular site entrance will be off 
Alresford Road Wivenhoe, just north of the bridge over the Colchester/Clacton 
railway line at grid reference TM 052216. There will be ample room for car 
parking on site.  Message: Please come! And if you can spare the time, please  
help for an hour or so. 
 
This monthly newsletter is available on request to anyone interested. All 
contributions of wildlife observations will be welcomed by the Editor Robin Cottrill 
( robin.cottrill@gmail.com) (tel 01206 826418).These can be from the Cockaynes 
Wood site or surrounding area (Alresford, Wivenhoe or Elmstead). Please keep 
me supplied with your wildlife observations! 
 
For those with a particular interest in birds, the excellent website  
http://www.wivenhoeforum.co.uk/discussion/1062/birds-of-wivenhoe 
will provide  recent bird news, discussion and pictures. 


